returned to her training school where she has accepted the position of Tutor Sister.

Miss O'Gorman, District Health Nurse, Taumarunui, has resigned her position on account of her approaching marriage to Mr. W. E. Fifeld, of Taumarunui.

At a meeting of the Whangarei Hospital Board in August the matron reported that Sister T. M. Reynolds, who had been Theatre Sister for the past four years, had received an appointment in India, and would leave early in the month. Sister Reynolds had given excellent service and would be a distinct loss to the hospital. Sister Reynold's resignation was accepted with regret, and she was congratulated upon her appointment. It was decided to forward a letter to her conveying the Board's appreciation of her splendid services.

Sister I. Keyes has resigned from the staff of the Auckland Hospital after 18 years' service with the Board. Sister Keyes has had charge of the Theatres for some years.

Sister A. Mander has resigned from the staff of the hospital. Sister Mander has been Home Sister for many years, and has completed 17 years' service with the Board.

The above two Sisters have taken over the lease of Mount Pleasant Private Hospital, and expect to commence their work there at the end of the year.

Sister Petersen, for a number of years Matron-in-Charge of the Old People's Home, Palmerston North, has resigned that position. The Board, expressing ap-

FOR SALE

PRIVATE MEDICAL, SURGICAL, and MATERNITY HOSPITAL, in country town.

Address reply to "Secretary,"

TOLAN PRINTING CO.,
Publishers N.Z. Nursing Journal.
Courtenay Place, Wellington.

preciation of her long and faithful service, gave her three months' leave on full pay.

Miss May Palmer, who formerly owned a private hospital at Thorndon, has arrived in Wellington.

A very enjoyable fancy dress party was held at the Waikato Hospital on the occasion of the presentation of the gold medal to Nurse Margaret Henderson, one of the three final candidates to "top" New Zealand at the June State examination.

Staff Nurse M. Hayes, of the Waikato Hospital, has been appointed to the staff of King George V. Hospital, Rotorua.

Staff Nurse Vera Troutbeck, resigned her position at the Waikato Hospital to become Sister at the Waihi Hospital.

Miss Ivy Reynolds, Sister Whangarei Hospital, has resigned in order to take up nursing work in India. Miss Reynolds leaves New Zealand somewhere in August or early September to join the staff of the Lady Hardinge Medical College Hospital, New Delhi, India.

Miss Elsie Mabel Rowse, who has been on the staff of St. Helen's Hospital, Christchurch, has resigned, and is leaving Auckland in August to join the staff of the Apia Hospital, Samoa.

Miss Phyllis K. Hubbard, who recently completed her midwifery training at St. Helen's Hospital, Wellington, and has been relieving at the Hobson Street Private Hospital, is leaving New Zealand in August to join the staff of the Apia Hospital, Samoa.

Sister Dorothy H. Boyd returned to New Zealand from Samoa in July.

Sisters E. M. Boyde and I. M. Haliburton are returning to New Zealand from Samoa by the August boat.

Miss Grace Calder, A.R.R.C., has been appointed District Nurse under the Wairau Hospital Board, for Rai Valley. There were sixteen applicants. There is a nice home for the nurse with a surgery in which to see her patients. For transport it is arranged that those who require her services must send for her. Should she need any medical advice she is in communication with the Medical Superinten-